
LILLINGS AMBO PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD REMOTELY
ON MONDAY 03 MAY 2021 AT 7.15PM

Councillors Present:
Helen Loynes  – Madam Chairman 


John Armitage 

Don McBurney 


Jonathan Pulleyn
In Attendance:


Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk









Public Present:


One (Karen Taylor)
APM2021/1 Apologies: None
APM2021/2 Minutes of the APM held on 2019: 
Approved previously
APM2021/3 Annual Report:










This has been a unique year. Due to the Covid-19 Pandemic we were not allowed 

to hold meetings ‘face to face’.Technology fortunately gave us the ability to meet in      

a way we would never have envisaged, meeting by “Zoom”. It has been quite a     

year; responding to new legislation, reviewing new planning applications and                              

welcoming new parish councillors.

We co-opted Mr John Armitage onto the Parish Council on 13th May 2019 due to insufficient councillors being elected, and Mr Jonathan Pulleyn on 2nd February 2021, due to the resignation of Mr Robin Barker through ill health. Mr Barker had been a long-standing Councillor, whose Grandfather was one of LAPC original councillors. Robin passed away only a few days after his resignation.

Due to the resignation of Mr Paul Wregglesworth in December 2020, we still have a vacancy for one Parish Councillor.

One planning application, The York Flood Alleviation Scheme, from the Environment Agency, was probably the biggest application LAPC will ever have to consider. Its construction will cost in the region of £45 million. There were over 800 pages of documents to read through. We even consulted our MP, Mr Kevin Hollinrake. We met initially by ‘Zoom’, and then, strictly following Covid

guidelines, at an outdoor meeting with several villagers, to voice our concerns. These were mainly the construction traffic that would be going through our village on a very narrow road, and the compensation due to the loss of livelihood to farmers. There were several amendments, but it was finally passed by Ryedale District Council (RDC) and work is due to comment this May, 2021.

Planning Applications received:

1) 19/01263/FUL The York Flood Alleviation Scheme of the River Foss - The Environment Agency LAPC objected. RDC passed

2) 20/00563/FUL ‘DHI Eventing’ - Isolation Barn for 12 horses (Amended 12/10/220)

LAPC objection RDC unresolved as of 03.05/21

3) 20/00582/HOUSE ‘Toft Farm’, Helen Heward July 2020

LAPC objection RDC passed

4) 20/00587/HOUSE Ash Tree House - July 2020

LAPC objection RDC Objection

5) 20/00032/FUL Mr & Mrs Hodgson - 6 Holiday Lodges

LAPC no objection RDC passed

6) 20/1032/HOUSE ‘Minster View’ - Mr & Mrs Fitzgerald

LAPC no Objection RDC unresolved as of 03/05/21

7) 21/00284 ‘The Lodge’ - Mr & Mrs Try

LAPC - No objection RDC unresolved as on 03/05/21

Council supports:

Yorkshire Local Councils Association

Ryedale Citizens Advice Bureau

Sheriff Hutton Village News

Neighbourhood Watch ( Elaine Magee)

Helen Loynes

Chairman of Lillings Ambo Parish Council
APM2021/4 Parishioners question and answer session: None
Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


